
September 16, 2020

Feast of Saint Cornelius

Dear Friends,

I last wrote to you during the run-up to school reopening, when I described our

return-to-school plans in hopeful, but not yet proven, terms. I am pleased to

say that now, in our third week back on campus, students are learning again

successfully, in-person. What shines through is that, despite hardships,

students and teachers want to be together in school. 

See recent news coverage here:

https://www.boston25news.com/news/health/cape-cod-high-school-begins-

fulltime-in-person classes/EFU7ARAKPJDYPGWVMEFDRBXHMA/

Your support -- through prayer, messages of concern, emails, and financial

gifts -- has buoyed us and I am grateful. Thank you for your role in getting us to

reopening!

This week, the school community will celebrate the Mass of the Holy Spirit in

three Opening Masses. Performing arts students are beginning work on old-

time “radio dramas,” and soon, fall sports will return -- with modifications.

Despite restrictions, we will do our best to cultivate in students a mindset of

hope and cautious optimism. Mostly, these opening weeks have reaffirmed the

joy of being together, and the importance of doing our best. God is good.

Feel free to contact me anytime with questions or comments. Thank you for

your support of St. John Paul II High School & St. Francis Xavier Preparatory

School.

Best regards,

Christopher Keavy

President
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